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MINUTES 

Organizational Meeting of the Board 

 
Tuesday, December 7, 2021, 7:00 p.m. 
Conference Call 

 
 

A. Call to Order by the Secretary of the Board - Director Mazzorato 

At 7:00 p.m. the Director of Education and Secretary of the Board, Marianne Mazzorato, called 
the meeting to order.  Director Mazzorato welcomed all in attendance to the Organizational 
Meeting of the Board. 

B. Acknowledgement of First Nation Sacred Territory - Director Mazzorato 

Director Mazzorato acknowledged the sacred territory of the Mississaugas of the Credit First 
Nation. 

C. National Anthem 

The Director acknowledged and thanked Martina Ortiz-Luis, Kibwe Thomas and Sole Power 
Productions for permission to use their recorded version of the national anthem. 

D. Opening Prayer and Remarks - His Excellency Bishop Ivan Camilleri 

Director Mazzorato introduced His Excellency Bishop Ivan Camilleri who led us in the Opening 
Prayer followed by his remarks. 

Bishop Camilleri recognized the hard work by Doctor Mazzorato, staff, and the Board of Trustees 
and acknowledged the hard work necessary to lead Catholic Education.  His Excellency 
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F. Director's Address to the Board ʹ Director Mazzorato 

Members of the Board of Trustees, staff and guests.  Similar to the chair’s address to the board 
at the November board meeting, it is a Dufferin-Peel tradition that the Director address the 
board at its annual Organizational Meeting, and I am pleased to provide some brief remarks this 
evening. 

We are now in the second week of Advent, a season where we, as a community of believers, 
anticipate the coming of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ.  Pope Francis invites us to reflect on 
the Gospel that encourages us “to open our horizons” to further dimensions, giving meaning 
even to everyday occurrences.  During this time of waiting, Pope Francis invites us to reflect and 
be mindful that, “we are called to enlarge the horizons of our hearts, to be surprised by the life 
that is presented each day with its newness.”   

The Director’s address has traditionally been an account of the many great things that the 
DPCDSB has accomplished over the past year, as well as significant events and activities.  
Regrettably, so many of our events and activities had to be cancelled or significantly modified 
due to the necessary restrictions imposed by the global pandemic. 

Next week, I will be delivering the Director’s Annual Report to the Community which will outline 
how we, as a school board, have strived to meet the goals of the Board of Trustees Multi-Year 
Strategic Plan, of which we are at the half-way point of implementing.  
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incredible examples that were widely shared, again shining a positive light on our students and 
staff.  The theme of Nurturing Hope could not have been more profound during these 
unprecedented times. 

Planning and development of our 2020-2021 budget was reflective of the unique situation that 
the pandemic brought upon the education sector.  Significant new pressures were placed on 
school boards for Personal Protective Equipment (PPE), bus transportation changes, reliance on 
technology, enhanced cleaning, and physical distancing requirements as well as the mental 
health and wellness of students and staff.  Operational changes were rapidly enacted 
throughout the year to ensure continuity of student learning and business processes.  

Enrolment levels across the province were also impacted by COVID.  DPCDSB enrolment 
decreased by over 1,700 students compared to original 2020-2021 projections.  This decrease 
had a significant impact on the Grants for Student Needs (GSN), however stabilization funding 
from the Ministry mitigated the financial impact of this unexpected drop in enrolment and 
ensured ongoing supports and programming for students. 
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Additionally, over the past year, remote learning and COVID-19 related school closures have 
highlighted the importance of technology to support student learning.  In this regard, we have 
worked to provide students with the necessary resources to support their remote learning 
needs.  To further support our student community, we worked with our vendor of record, to be 
able to receive exclusive academic discount pricing for computing devices with 3-year warranty 
and free shipping.  As a result, parents, students, and staff have the opportunity to purchase 
computer devices for their personal home use at competitive pricing.  

During the 2020-21 school year, we were also able to undertake several important school 
infrastructure projects that resulted in new and improved school spaces, as well as new 
childcare spaces in various schools.  

These include the completion of
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You each may have your individual interests and that is because you each represent different 
strands of our community.  Yet, you also represent the community in its entirety, and you have 
demonstrated, time and time again, often in difficult circumstances, that it is the board as a 
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The nominees briefly addressed the assembly. 

The Director asked if there were any questions for the nominees.  There being none, the Board 
of Trustees were moved into a private meeting room to vote by secret ballot. 

The trustees returned to the assembly.   

Director Mazzorato announced that Trustee Sharon Hobin has been elected the Chair of the 
Board.  
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